
 

 

 

 

Sent via Email 

 

September 5, 2012 
 
Walter Ellenberg, Ph.D. 

Office of the Commissioner 
U.S. Food and Drug Administration 

10903 New Hampshire Avenue, Building 32, Room 5154 
Silver Spring, MD  20993 
 
Re: Request for Notification From Industry Organizations Interested in Participating 
in Selection Process for Nonvoting Industry Representatives on the Pediatric Advisory 
Committee and Request for Nominations for Nonvoting Industry Representatives on 
Pediatric Advisory Committee.  77 Fed. Reg. 47853-47854 (August 10, 2012); Docket No. 
FDA–2012–N–0781. 
 

Dear Dr. Ellenberg:   
 
The U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) published a Federal Register (Fed. Reg.) 
notice on August 10, 2012, requesting notification from industry organizations interested 
in participating in the selection process for nonvoting industry representatives on the 
Pediatric Advisory Committee (PAC) (77 Fed. Reg. 47853-47854).  The notice also 
solicited nominations for candidates to serve as the non-voting industry representative 
on the PAC.  Founded in 1881, CHPA is a national trade association that represents 
manufacturers and distributors of over-the-counter (OTC) medicines and dietary 
supplements (www.chpa-info.org).  We are submitting the following candidate for 
consideration to serve as the non-voting industry representative on the FDA Pediatric 
Advisory Committee.  

 
 Anthony R. (Tony) Temple, M.D., Senior Medical Consultant, McNeil 

Consumer Healthcare 
 
 

http://www.chpa-info.org/
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A current curriculum vitae for Dr. Temple is provided as a separate document for review 
and consideration by the agency and the selection committee.  The association previously 
indicated its desire to participate in the selection process for the nonvoting industry 
representative to the PAC and looks forward to the next steps.   
 
Thank you for your time and attention regarding this issue.  Feel free to contact me if you 
have any questions.  We look forward to hearing from the agency.   
 
 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Marcia D. Howard, Ph.D. 

Senior Director, Regulatory & Scientific Affairs 
 
MDH/08-20-12 
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